

# **YTRRC Committee Meeting**

## **Wednesday 4 November 2020**

Via Zoom  
6.30pm

Present: Jo Henley, Angela Dobbs, Graham Still, Lesley Nesbitt, Phil McQuaid, Adam Hawkins, Simon Rowbottom, Steve Warren, Lindsay Saunders

Apologies: June Moule, Fez Parker

## **A G E N D A**

### **Minutes of last meeting**

- Minutes accepted as accurate.

### **Matters Arising**

- How will the hats be distributed in lockdown?
- Dave Richardson Memorial – will need to be postponed in light of new guidance.
- Discussion re track – different groups to be set up when track is allowed to resume. Council has confirmed that there could be 3 groups as long as there were 3 LIRF coaches present. (This could be run leaders. Phil has a list of run leaders which he will send to Adam). There could then be 3 groups plus a reserve group.

### **Chairman's report – Steve Warren**

- Nothing to report

### **Secretary's report – Angela Dobbs**

- Nothing to report

### **Treasurer's report – Simon Rowbottom**

- £8k still in the bank

### **Membership report – Adam Hawkins**

- 16 new members in October, 2 were second claim. Total membership 199, 26 new members, 6 second claim.

### **Championship report – Lesley Nesbitt**

- Nothing to report, only query around how hats would be distributed. LN suggested setting up a table by her house and members could then collect hats from there at a prearranged time. LN to advise when the hats are ready. Next years hat awards will run from 1 November until 31 October. Club members will need to take part in either one of Kev's runs or a virtual organised run or real run.

## **Webmaster – Guy Williams**

- Discussion regarding individuals on the club Facebook page regarding individuals who are not members of the club but are still on the Facebook page. Agreed that they could remain.
- Link to Sports of Bond Street to be added to club website

## **Club Captain – Graham Still**

- GS has been helping JH with coordination of Tuesday club runs, ensuring that members are complying with social distancing. Discussion regarding how we can ensure social distancing on a Tuesday, run leaders to have a stick with their names for examples?
- Two accidents on Tuesday club runs that have been in the accident book – one required hospital
- Has noticed club members turning up to club runs not wearing high-vis/reflective clothing?
- Licences – will the club be paying for these? Agreed that the club would be paying for this. Run leaders to pay and then submit invoice to SR
- GS will be running a virtual relay on the shortest day

## **Cross Country – Tim Howes**

- Nothing to report

## **Club Races/Pub Runs – Phil McQuaid**

- 3 people last night who had logged onto a group and then changed their group. If people want to change their group, they should be notifying PM in advance rather than on the night. Discussion on how this could be managed – should be clear that if individuals want to change groups when we go back, they need to give notice rather than changing on the night
- Likewise track nights, individuals to be made aware that if they sign up, they must attend. Last week only 16 out of 24 people turned up for track. Hopeful that in December, we will be able to have people attend on alternate weeks if they are

## **AOB**

- Santa Dash has been cancelled for this year, YDH will be the new charity that the club supports.
- Money to be paid over in relation to t-shirts, buffs and other incidentals.
- EA has confirmed only 1:1 coaching in a public outdoor space at the moment
- Will need to collect trophies in from last year.

It was agreed that the next committee meeting would be on Wednesday 2 December via Zoom.